December 31, 2014

The Honorable John D. Rockefeller IV Chairman Committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman:

As required by the National Construction Safety Team (NCST) Act (Public Law 107-231), I am submitting the 2014 Annual Report of the National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee (Committee) of the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST). The Committee serves as NIST's advisor on implementation of the NCST Act. Because no new NCST investigations were undertaken in 2014, this letter constitutes our entire report for this past calendar year.

The Committee's last meeting was face-to-face at NIST in Gaithersburg, MD, on December 10-11, 2013. The Committee is planning to meet face-to-face at NIST on March 26-27, 2015.

On March 26, 2014, NIST released their final report on its technical investigation into the impacts of the May 22, 2011, tornado that struck Joplin, Missouri. The report includes a list of recommendations to improve life safety for building occupants during tornadoes. An abstract and link to the final report may be found at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628">http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628</a>. The Committee looks forward to receiving progress update on the construction of the Disaster and Failure Events Data Repository, an archival database of significant hazard events, at its next meeting in March 2015. A copy of Eric Letvin's December 11, 2013 presentation to the Committee about the repository may be viewed at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf">http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf</a>.

Sincerely,

Jeremy Isenberg, Chair

National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee

Identical letter sent to:
The Honorable John Thune
Ranking Minority Member

December 31, 2014

The Honorable Eddie Bernice Johnson Ranking Minority Member Committee on Science, Space, and Technology United States House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative Johnson:

As required by the National Construction Safety Team (NCST) Act (Public Law 107-231), I am submitting the 2014 Annual Report of the National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee (Committee) of the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST). The Committee serves as NIST's advisor on implementation of the NCST Act. Because no new NCST investigations were undertaken in 2014, this letter constitutes our entire report for this past calendar year.

The Committee's last meeting was face-to-face at NIST in Gaithersburg, MD, on December 10-11, 2013. The Committee is planning to meet face-to-face at NIST on March 26-27, 2015.

On March 26, 2014, NIST released their final report on its technical investigation into the impacts of the May 22, 2011, tornado that struck Joplin, Missouri. The report includes a list of recommendations to improve life safety for building occupants during tornadoes. An abstract and link to the final report may be found at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628">http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628</a>. The Committee looks forward to receiving progress update on the construction of the Disaster and Failure Events Data Repository, an archival database of significant hazard events, at its next meeting in March 2015. A copy of Eric Letvin's December 11, 2013 presentation to the Committee about the repository may be viewed at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf">http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf</a>.

Sincerely,

Jeremy Isenberg, Chair

National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee

Identical letter sent to:
The Honorable Lamar Smith
Chairman

December 31, 2014

The Honorable John Thune
Ranking Minority Member
Committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Thune:

As required by the National Construction Safety Team (NCST) Act (Public Law 107-231), I am submitting the 2014 Annual Report of the National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee (Committee) of the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST). The Committee serves as NIST's advisor on implementation of the NCST Act. Because no new NCST investigations were undertaken in 2014, this letter constitutes our entire report for this past calendar year.

The Committee's last meeting was face-to-face at NIST in Gaithersburg, MD, on December 10-11, 2013. The Committee is planning to meet face-to-face at NIST on March 26-27, 2015.

On March 26, 2014, NIST released their final report on its technical investigation into the impacts of the May 22, 2011, tornado that struck Joplin, Missouri. The report includes a list of recommendations to improve life safety for building occupants during tornadoes. An abstract and link to the final report may be found at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628">http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628</a>. The Committee looks forward to receiving progress update on the construction of the Disaster and Failure Events Data Repository, an archival database of significant hazard events, at its next meeting in March 2015. A copy of Eric Letvin's December 11, 2013 presentation to the Committee about the repository may be viewed at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf">http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf</a>.

Sincerely,

Jeremy Isenberg, Cl

National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee

Identical letter sent to:
The Honorable John D. Rockefeller IV
Chairman

December 31, 2014

The Honorable Bill Nelson
Chairman
Subcommittee on Science and Space
Committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman:

As required by the National Construction Safety Team (NCST) Act (Public Law 107-231), I am submitting the 2014 Annual Report of the National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee (Committee) of the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST). The Committee serves as NIST's advisor on implementation of the NCST Act. Because no new NCST investigations were undertaken in 2014, this letter constitutes our entire report for this past calendar year.

The Committee's last meeting was face-to-face at NIST in Gaithersburg, MD, on December 10-11, 2013. The Committee is planning to meet face-to-face at NIST on March 26-27, 2015.

On March 26, 2014, NIST released their final report on its technical investigation into the impacts of the May 22, 2011, tornado that struck Joplin, Missouri. The report includes a list of recommendations to improve life safety for building occupants during tornadoes. An abstract and link to the final report may be found at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628">http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628</a>. The Committee looks forward to receiving progress update on the construction of the Disaster and Failure Events Data Repository, an archival database of significant hazard events, at its next meeting in March 2015. A copy of Eric Letvin's December 11, 2013 presentation to the Committee about the repository may be viewed at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf">http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf</a>.

Sincerely,

Jeremy Isenberg, Chair

National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee

Identical letter sent to:
The Honorable Ted Cruz
Ranking Minority Member

December 31, 2014

The Honorable Ted Cruz
Ranking Minority Member
Subcommittee on Science and Space
Committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Cruz:

As required by the National Construction Safety Team (NCST) Act (Public Law 107-231), I am submitting the 2014 Annual Report of the National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee (Committee) of the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST). The Committee serves as NIST's advisor on implementation of the NCST Act. Because no new NCST investigations were undertaken in 2014, this letter constitutes our entire report for this past calendar year.

The Committee's last meeting was face-to-face at NIST in Gaithersburg, MD, on December 10-11, 2013. The Committee is planning to meet face-to-face at NIST on March 26-27, 2015.

On March 26, 2014, NIST released their final report on its technical investigation into the impacts of the May 22, 2011, tornado that struck Joplin, Missouri. The report includes a list of recommendations to improve life safety for building occupants during tornadoes. An abstract and link to the final report may be found at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628">http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628</a>. The Committee looks forward to receiving progress update on the construction of the Disaster and Failure Events Data Repository, an archival database of significant hazard events, at its next meeting in March 2015. A copy of Eric Letvin's December 11, 2013 presentation to the Committee about the repository may be viewed at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf">http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf</a>.

Sincerely,

Jeremy Isenberg, Chair

National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee

Identical letter sent to:
The Honorable Bill Nelson
Chairman

December 31, 2014

The Honorable Lamar Smith Chairman Committee on Science, Space, and Technology United States House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

As required by the National Construction Safety Team (NCST) Act (Public Law 107-231), I am submitting the 2014 Annual Report of the National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee (Committee) of the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST). The Committee serves as NIST's advisor on implementation of the NCST Act. Because no new NCST investigations were undertaken in 2014, this letter constitutes our entire report for this past calendar year.

The Committee's last meeting was face-to-face at NIST in Gaithersburg, MD, on December 10-11, 2013. The Committee is planning to meet face-to-face at NIST on March 26-27, 2015.

On March 26, 2014, NIST released their final report on its technical investigation into the impacts of the May 22, 2011, tornado that struck Joplin, Missouri. The report includes a list of recommendations to improve life safety for building occupants during tornadoes. An abstract and link to the final report may be found at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628">http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628</a>. The Committee looks forward to receiving progress update on the construction of the Disaster and Failure Events Data Repository, an archival database of significant hazard events, at its next meeting in March 2015. A copy of Eric Letvin's December 11, 2013 presentation to the Committee about the repository may be viewed at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf">http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf</a>.

Sincerely,

Jererhy Isenberg, Chair

National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee

Identical letter sent to:
The Honorable Eddie Bernice Johnson
Ranking Minority Member

December 31, 2014

The Honorable Dan Lipinski
Ranking Minority Member
Subcommittee on Research and Technology
Committee on Science, Space and Technology
United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative Lipinski:

As required by the National Construction Safety Team (NCST) Act (Public Law 107-231), I am submitting the 2014 Annual Report of the National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee (Committee) of the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST). The Committee serves as NIST's advisor on implementation of the NCST Act. Because no new NCST investigations were undertaken in 2014, this letter constitutes our entire report for this past calendar year.

The Committee's last meeting was face-to-face at NIST in Gaithersburg, MD, on December 10-11, 2013. The Committee is planning to meet face-to-face at NIST on March 26-27, 2015.

On March 26, 2014, NIST released their final report on its technical investigation into the impacts of the May 22, 2011, tornado that struck Joplin, Missouri. The report includes a list of recommendations to improve life safety for building occupants during tornadoes. An abstract and link to the final report may be found at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628">http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628</a>. The Committee looks forward to receiving progress update on the construction of the Disaster and Failure Events Data Repository, an archival database of significant hazard events, at its next meeting in March 2015. A copy of Eric Letvin's December 11, 2013 presentation to the Committee about the repository may be viewed at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf">http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf</a>.

Sincerely,

Jeremy Isenberg, Chair

National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee

Identical letter sent to:
The Honorable Larry Bucshon
Chairman

December 31, 2014

The Honorable Larry Bucshon Chairman Subcommittee on Research and Technology Committee on Science, Space, and Technology United States House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

As required by the National Construction Safety Team (NCST) Act (Public Law 107-231), I am submitting the 2014 Annual Report of the National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee (Committee) of the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST). The Committee serves as NIST's advisor on implementation of the NCST Act. Because no new NCST investigations were undertaken in 2014, this letter constitutes our entire report for this past calendar year.

The Committee's last meeting was face-to-face at NIST in Gaithersburg, MD, on December 10-11, 2013. The Committee is planning to meet face-to-face at NIST on March 26-27, 2015.

On March 26, 2014, NIST released their final report on its technical investigation into the impacts of the May 22, 2011, tornado that struck Joplin, Missouri. The report includes a list of recommendations to improve life safety for building occupants during tornadoes. An abstract and link to the final report may be found at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628">http://www.nist.gov/manuscript-publication-search.cfm?pub\_id=915628</a>. The Committee looks forward to receiving progress update on the construction of the Disaster and Failure Events Data Repository, an archival database of significant hazard events, at its next meeting in March 2015. A copy of Eric Letvin's December 11, 2013 presentation to the Committee about the repository may be viewed at <a href="http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf">http://www.nist.gov/el/disasterstudies/ncst/upload/NCSTACmtgDec2013LetvinRepository.pdf</a>.

Sincerely,

Jeremy Isenberg, Chair

National Construction Safety Team Advisory Committee

Identical letter sent to:
The Honorable Dan Lipinski
Ranking Minority Member